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Welcome to the final Tiger class monthly newsletter for June and July. 
 
Core Material - Reading 
We read the reading book everyday. I am very strict when it comes to reading time. Everyone sits 
down and we read together following the words. 
 
Often the students will have questions about the story and about words they don't understand. I 
positively encourage questions about the reading material and make sure they understand. 
 
Alongside the reading material, the students have a word list each week. The words from the list 
are selected from the reading material. When the students are first introduced to the new vocabu-
lary most of them are unsure how to pronounce the words let alone understand their meanings. 
So as a class we go through the word list and explain what they mean. Sometimes this can be done 
on the big TV via Google. I have found this to be a fantastic tool to help the students understand 
more easily. 
June 
Weeks 1-2 - My Big Brother Johnny Kaw - A story about the Raw family set in the old Wild West. 
Week 3 - Review 
Weeks 4-5 - Prepare for speech contest 
 
July 
Week 1-2 - Prepare for speech contest 
 
Grammar 
The majority of our lesson time is spent reading the Core Material reading book. However, a por-
tion of the lesson will involve completing a grammar exercise using the their grammar workbook.  
 
Grammar lessons usually involve a discussion about the task, accompanied by some examples. 
Students complete the task and help and feedback is given.  
 
The tasks vary in length. Most lessons comprise of the students completing a page in their text 
books. Once they have completed the task they can move on to the next page. 



 
June 
Weeks 1-2 - This, that, these, and those are demonstrative adjectives. Circle the article or demon-
strative adjective in sentences. 
Week 3 - Review 
Weeks 4-5 - Prepare for speech contest 
 
July 
Weeks 1-2 - Prepare for speech contest. 
 
Composition 
 
Composition Class is a fantastic opportunity for the students to do some creative writing. It’s quite 
a short class, just once per week but it gives them a chance to think for themselves and write crea-
tively.  
 
A topic is chosen for them such as ‘What I Want to Do When I Grow Up’, after which we have a 
discussion and suggestions are made as to what they might write. After the initial draft is finished, 
their compositions are marked and returned ready for the rewrite the following week. 
 
Keynote Presentations 
All of the students love preparing their keynote presentations. They get the opportunity to re-
search and compose their very own presentation and show the class their hard work. 
 
That concludes the Tiger class monthly newsletter for June and July. 
 
It has been a delight to teach Tiger class and see the progress all of the students have made this 
past year. 
 
I wish all the students the very best for the future. 
 
Teacher Rich. 
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